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Idris Damilola Jimoh
1, Lilien Strabe Leipzig
Saxony. 04315
Germany

To Whom It May Concern

I had the pleasure of meeting Madam Olasubomi Aina in Germany in April 2022, following my escape from
the Russian-Ukrainian War. As a student from Ukraine, | found myself in a state of confusion and despair,
unsure of where to turn. The German Police had confiscated my passport and other vital documents,
leaving me and other students stranded in a camp in Leipzig. We lacked the means to travel freely like

other refugees who were able to tender their travel documents to access free transportation. We were
greatly traumatized by our plight.

On one remarkable day in the camp, we received unexpected news that someone was coming to check
on us. To our surprise, it was Olasubomi Aina, who took the time to listen to our stories and immediately
began advocating for our situation. She worked tirelessly to mediate with the German government for the
prompt release of our travel documents.

While Ukrainians in the camp were being relocated to better accommodations, we, the African refugees,
were left behind. Olasubomi took it upon herself to advocate for us with the organization responsible for
the camp - Johanniter Leipzig, leading to our evacuation to proper hotel accommodations. She also
created a WhatsApp group to keep us connected and coordinated our efforts to seek resolution. Through
her efforts, we started to receive vital assistance right away. She added Prince Leke an African resident
in Germany who works with a German organisation - Human Dignity to the whatsapp group, and she
encourage him to assist us and mentor us. She stayed in touch with us on the whatsapp group and
monitored our progress.

Later, Madam Aina got scholarship opportunities in Cyprus and shared the information about this with us.
She provided us with much-needed support and guidance during our trying times. Her dedication and
selflessness were truly remarkable. It's important to note that even the government of our country was
not in touch with us, but Olasubomi stood by us throughout.

One day, we heard that one of the migrants, while trying to run away from the Immigration Police to avoid
deportation, jumped down from a 2 storey building and died. This was the kind of harrowing experiences
many of us would have gone through if no one had come to our rescue to guide and support us all. Madam
Olasubomi’s timely support averted such evil from coming upon we African refugees from Ukraine.

In a critical situation, Olasubomi and Prince Adeleke demonstrated their commitment by assisting in the
search for the parents of one of us who was placed on life support due to a serious accident.
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Olasubomi's dedication to supporting others, exemplified in her efforts in Leipzig, Germany, made a
significant impact on the lives of we African refugees.

My phone number is: +4915218133861 please contact me if you need more information.
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Yours Sificerely
Idris Damilola Jimoh.
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